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Mount Dakota Shareholders Elect Directors and  
Approve Consolidation at Annual and Special General Meeting 

 
November 30, 2020 – Vancouver, British Columbia.  Mount Dakota Energy Corp. (TSX.V – 
MMO.H) (the “Company”) is pleased to announce that the following individuals have been elected 
to the board of directors at the Company’s annual and special general meeting (the “Meeting”) 
held on November 27, 2020: 
 

• S. John Kim 
• David Melillo 
• Peter Kohl 

 
Mr. Steve Loo and Mrs. Eva Luk, former directors of the Company, did not stand for re-election at 
the Meeting.  All elected directors were nominated by management pursuant to the Company’s 
information circular dated October 23, 2020.  Subsequent to the Meeting, Mr. S. John Kim was 
appointed as the Chief Executive Officer, and Mr. Peter Kohl was appointed as the Chief 
Financial Officer and Secretary of the Company. 
 
Further to a news release dated October 9, 2020, the Company announces that shareholders 
have approved a proposed consolidation of its shares on the basis of up to thirteen (13) pre-
consolidation shares for one (1) post-consolidation share, or such other lower ratio as may be 
determined by the directors.  Implementation of the proposed consolidation is at the discretion of 
the board, which may proceed or abandon the proposed consolidation without further approval or 
action by, or prior notice to, the shareholders.  The proposed consolidation will be subject to the 
approval of the TSX Venture Exchange.   
 
 
 ON BEHALF OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 
 “S. John Kim” 

 S. John Kim  
Director 

 
 
 
The TSX Venture Exchange has not reviewed and does not accept responsibility for the accuracy or 
adequacy of this release.  Neither the TSX Venture Exchange nor its Regulation Service Provider (as 
that term is defined in the policies of the TSX Venture Exchange) accepts responsibility for the adequacy 
or accuracy of this release. 
 
This news release does not constitute an offer to sell or solicitation of an offer to buy any of the 
securities in the United States.  The securities have not been and will not be registered under the United 
States Securities Act of 1933, as amended (The “U.S. Securities Act”) or any state securities laws and 
may not be offered or sold within the United States or to a U.S. person unless registered under the U.S. 
Securities Act and applicable state securities laws or an exemption from such registration is available. 
 


